RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852

William A. Colarulo Police Superintendent

TO: A Staff Traffic Committee Meeting was held on May 17, 2017 and was attended by Commissioner Philip Ahr; Deputy Chief Chris Flanagan; Officer Alex Janoski, Officer Patrick Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Highway Patrol Unit; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking and Auxiliary Services; Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant; and Radnor residents.

FROM: William A. Colarulo

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, MAY 17, 2017

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Wayne Elementary 2nd Annual 5K Run/Walk.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the 2nd Annual Wayne Elementary 5K Run/Walk to be held on November 12, 2017 beginning at 8:30am-10:30am. All necessary paperwork has been submitted. Certificate of Insurance will be submitted to Highway Patrol Officer Janoski promptly.

2. Traffic solutions for speeding on Lowry's Lane.

Commissioner Ahr requests information on Lowry's Lane related to speed. Highway Patrol Officer Janoski reports three selective enforcements were conducted over a course of 6 hours, 2 citations were issued for vehicles traveling 39mph and 40mph, respectively. The prior speed data was gathered less than 1 year ago for a related complaint brought before Staff Traffic. Lowry's Lane currently has traffic calming speed tables in place. A speed board will be deployed for northbound traffic when construction in the area is complete. Highway Patrol is unable to deploy the counter at this time due to road work being conducted on S Lowry's Lane and the surrounding roadways. The counter will be deployed in the fall when Villanova University is back in session and a true count can be tabulated.

3. Mr. Openheimer requests an evaluation of alleged unsafe driving and parking issues on Highland Avenue.

Staff Traffic Committee states that speeding is not a primary factor on this street. Highway Patrol Officer Janoski gave the complaintant direction of what the requirements would be in order to install speed bumps on this road. Mr. Openheimer was reluctant to do the work of obtaining a petition from residents to begin this process. Highway Patrol Officer Janoski stated that the speed box will be placed on Highland Avenue. The Public Works Department will be requested to paint white triangles on the left and right side of his driveway, to help with sight distance as he enters and exists his driveway.

4. Renae Geary is requesting a stop sign at the intersection of Barley Cone Lane and Buckingham.

Commissioner Ahr spoke on behalf of Renae Geary who was not present at this meeting. Mr. Geary's concern was that motorists were cutting through the neighborhood to try and beat the traffic light. This poses an alleged safety issue as this neighborhood has many young families with children who play in the street. Deputy Chief Flanagan stated and reminded residents that streets are not safe and made for children playing in the street. Deputy Chief Flanagan also stated that Highway Patrol will do another assessment in the near future and report back at the next Staff Traffic Committee meeting.

Ed Trevisani requests Conestoga Road from Radnor Chester to Lancaster Avenue be posted 25MPH.

Staff Traffic Committee will follow up with Ed Trevisani on this matter who was not present at this meeting. Staff Traffic Committee will also conduct a watch for motorists who pass school buses and who are in violation. Deputy Chief Flanagan stated that Staff Traffic Committee will send a letter to PennDot in reference to speeding on this street once they speak with Trevisani.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Safety issues on County Line Road and Montrose Avenue.

Mr. Norcini is waiting to hear from Lower Merion Township on the evaluation of Amy Kaminski's proposal for traffic study at above location. Radnor Township Police Department received an email May 4, 2017 from PennDot. This information is being forwarded to Steve Norcini and Amy Kaminski for evaluation.

2. Parking at Emlen Tunnell Field.

Staff Traffic recommended putting up signs for no parking at Emlen Tunnell, however, Township Manager would like no restricted parking at this point. Radnor Police Department Highway Patrol will follow up with the original complainant.

Aude Robinson requests a handicap space be placed near her residence at 51 Garrett Avenue.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the installation of a handicap space at 51 Garrett Avenue. This item will be sent to the Board of Commissioners for adoption.

Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer, also spoke on several matters under Old Business. They are the following:

- Sugartown Road and Morris Road Update Permit letter was approved and Amy Kaminski will follow up with Public Works to finish the approved work.
- > Radnor Street Road Public Works Erosion of Curb
- > Upper Gulph Road Stop Sign Removed from the agenda at direction of Township Manager
- ➤ Lancaster Avenue and St. Davids Road Signal Timing Electrical contractor Higgins followed up waiting for Township to respond.
- 1. Mr. Walker expressed concern for motorist safety along King of Prussia Road near the railroad bridge and train station. He states the road is too narrow for the motorists and would like to have sidewalk and road barrier removed. He stated he sent a letter to Mr. Noricini stating the same.

Deputy Chief Flanagan stated that the bridge is federal property and that he has a call in to the State as to inquire who owns the sidewalk. After receiving the information on this, next steps as to whether something will be done and who will pay for such project if warrants.

- 2. Township Manager directed Steve Norcini to review options for Paul Road
- Amy Kaminski, Traffic Engineer, states that there is adequate site distance to Fenimore park.
- > Amy Kaminski recommends moving the Fenimore Park entrance further away from the intersection.
- > At this time no improvements are required to be made as no warrants exist.
- Deputy Chief Flanagan recommends giving pedestrians a different way to enter the park. Tammy Cohen stated she will meet with the Township Manager and Steve Norcini on this matter. Tammy Cohen will follow up with the original complainant.